

Mr Mark Leek ACM Landmark Pty Ltd PO Box 627 Cessnock 2325 16/07219

Dear Mr Leek

Site Compatibility Certificate Application Withdrawal, Mount Vincent Road, East Maitland

Thank you for your recent correspondence to inform the Department of your client's decision to withdraw the Site Compatibly Certificate application for Mount Vincent Road, East Maitland.

I note your request for a refund of fees associated with the application and copies of associated documentation. Due to the progression of the matter, prior to withdrawal, the application fees paid to the Department are not able to be refunded to your client. The hard copy documents submitted in support of the application and copies of Maitland City Council's advice to the Department regarding the application are attached.

Should you have any further enquiries, please contact Ms Katrine O'Flaherty, Team Leader, Hunter and Central Coast Region of the Department of Planning and Environment on (02) 4904 2700.

Yours sincerely

Acting Executive Director, Regions

Planning Services

Stephen Murray

Encl:

ACM Landmark – various documents Maitland City Council 8 December 2015 Maitland City Council 14 March 2016